
 

HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 
COMMITTEE ON APPROPRIATIONS SUBCOMMITTEE ON HEALTH AND HUMAN SERVICES 

REP. MARY WHITEFORD 
CHAIR 

COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES 

Tuesday, June 9, 2020 10:30 PM Room 519, House Office Building 

The House Appropriations Subcommittee on Health and Human Services was called to order by the 
Chair Whiteford. 

At 10:30 AM, the Chair requested attendance be called: 
Present: Reps. Whiteford, Allor, Yaroch, Bollin, Glenn, Huizenga, VanWoerkom, Hammoud, 
Hoadley, Love, Brixie, Cherry. 
Absent: Rep. Green. 
Excused: Rep. Green. 

Senior Deputy Director for Behavioral Health and Developmental Disabilities Administration, Allen 
Jansen, and State Assistant Administrator for Behavioral Health and Developmental Disabilities 
Administration, Jon G. Villasurda, Jr.,  representing the Department of Health and Human Services, 
gave a presentation on Behavioral Health and Opiate Health Homes to the subcommittee. Questions 
and discussion followed. 

Melissa Samuel, President/CEO, and Cathy Sunlin, Vice-President of Regulatory Services, 
representing the Health Care Association of Michigan, gave a presentation on nursing homes: 
statewide Covid-19 testing in long-term care- plans to keep patients safe going forward to the 
subcommittee. Questions and discussion followed. 

Melanie Flachs, representing the Peplinski Group, gave a presentation on nursing homes: statewide 
Covid-19 testing in long-term care- plans to keep patients safe going forward to the subcommittee. 

There being no further business before the subcommitee, Rep. Mary Whiteford adjourned the meeting 
at 11:46 AM. 

      
Representative Mary Whiteford, Chair 
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